

PEWS NEWS

Committed to God – through worship, prayer and scripture
Committed to Community – within our congregations and reaching out
Committed to Growth – in discipleship, service and numbers

One inclusive and extensive
Church family
Gathering in
Three meeting places
Around the Woottons
Near to King's Lynn

15th September 2019 13th Sunday after Trinity

Jeremiah 4:11-12,22-28

Psalm 14

1 Timothy 1:12-17 Luke 15:1-10

8.30am Holy Communion St Mary's Church
10.00am Holy Communion St Mary's Church
10.00am Breakfast at 10 South Wootton Village

22nd September 2019

14th Sunday after Trinity

Psalm 79:1-9
1 Timothy 2:1-7
Luke 16:1-13

8.30am Holy Communion All Saint's Church
10.00am Morning Service All Saint's Church

with Holy Baptism

3.00pm Holy Baptism All Saints Church

The Collect for The Thirteenth Sunday after Trinity

Almighty God, you search us and know us: may we rely on you in strength and rest on you in weakness, now and in all our days; through Jesus Christ our Lord. **Amen**

WELCOME - If you are visiting us for the first time we hope you enjoy your time with us. If you would like to find out more about any aspect of church life or what we do please ask one of the clergy or asked to be introduced to a Churchwarden. You can find out more at www.churchinthewoottons.net Please take this newsletter home with you.

THIS WEEK

77.11 3 77.22.13		
Monday 16th September	8.30am	Prayer meeting at St. Mary's Church
	9.00am -12 midday	Rectory Office open
	11.00am	Monday Church at All Saints Church
Tuesday 17 th	8.30am	Prayer meeting at St. Mary's Church
•	12 midday-6.00pm	, ,
	, ,	North Lynn Industrial Estate
	7.00pm	Wootton's Community Choir at St Mary's Church
	7.00pm	Kings Lynn Winter Night Shelter Prayer Meeting,
	1	5 St Ann's Fort, Kings Lynn
Wednesday18 th	8.30am	Prayer meeting at All Saints Church
,		Rectory Office open
	7.00pm	Wednesday Church at the Rectory
Thursday 19th	8.30am	Prayer meeting at All Saints Church
marcaay 10		Dropin at St. Mary's Church
	10.00 - 1.00pm	Rectory Office open
	1.45pm	Funeral of Pamela Ward at Mintlyn Crematorium
	10.00am-4.00pm	
	rotodam modpim	North Lynn Industrial Estate
	7.00pm	Music practice at St. Mary's
	7.30pm	Homegroup at Half-Acre, North Wootton
FURTHER AHEAD	7.00pm	Tiomogroup at Haii 7010, North Wootton
Monday 23 rd	8.30am	Prayer meeting at St. Mary's Church
		Rectory Office open
	11.00am	Monday Church at All Saints Church
Tuesday 24 th	8.30am	Prayer meeting at St. Mary's Church
	12 midday-6.00pm	n Kings Lynn Men's Shed at unit 7 Bryggen Road,
		North Lynn Industrial Estate
	2.30pm	Holy Communion at Wyndham House
	7.00pm	Woottons Community Choir at St. Mary's Church
Wednesday 25 th	8.30am	Prayer meeting at All Saints Church
	<u> </u>	Rectory Office open
	2.15pm -4pm	Mothers' Union Eucharist at St Mary's Church
	7.00pm	Wednesday Church at the Rectory
Thursday 26 th	8.30am	Prayer meeting at All Saints Church
	,	Dropin at St. Mary's Church
	10.00 - 1.00pm	Rectory Office open
	10.00am-4.00pm	0 ,
		North Lynn Industrial Estate
_	7.30pm	Homegroup at Half-Acre, North Wootton
Saturday 28 th	9.00am-11.00am	Breakfast with the Steele family at 5 Marsh Lane
Advance notice	7.00pm	Welcome Service for Bishop Graham Usher at
		Lynn Minster on Wednesday 27 th November.
NEW DANK ACCOU	· /	

NEW BANK ACCOUNT – we have opened a new bank account with Santander sort code 09-01-29 acc. no. 41920596 please make the necessary changes to any standing orders you may have

A BIG THANK YOU FROM JAMES AND LINDA — We enjoyed a wonderful afternoon and evening with so many of you celebrating our Ruby Wedding Anniversary. Thank you sharing our day with us and for the lovely cards, flowers and gifts.

VERY IMPORTANT NOTICE – The Church services for Sunday 22nd September are at All Saints Church, not at St Mary's Church as stated in Contact Magazine. Please spread the word around, so that everyone will know which church to go to. Thankyou

DAILY PRAYER IN CHURCH - James and Dan meet for prayer at 8.30am on Mondays and some Tuesdays St. Mary's Church, and on Wednesday and Thursday Mornings at All Saints Church. Please feel free to join us.

NEWS FROM WOOTTONS COMMUNITY CHOIR – Charlotte and David Hill are now joint music directors of the choir. We will meet at St. Mary's Church now, each Tuesday evening from 7 – 9pm. To cover Charlotte and David's expenses and help pay for electricity and equipment at church we will be increasing our weekly charge. Until Christmas this charge will be £3. We are singing new songs now within the lovely acoustics of our medieval church. Why not give the choir a try? Simply turn up and sing – or listen come along and listen to the music

HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE – will be held on Sunday 13th October 10.00am at All Saints Church

HARVEST SUPPER SATURDAY 12TH OCTOBER - at South Wootton Village Hall from 7.00pm. Once again, by popular request music will be provided by the Hobblers. The Hobblers offer their wonderful music as a gift to us to help us raise money and we are very grateful indeed to them. Tickets are priced £10 for adults and £5 for children. Proceeds from the Harvest Supper shared between Christian Aid (50%) and our two current building projects (50%). Tickets will be on sale from 22nd September available from Moira Wesson, Janet Keir, or the Rectory Office.

APPEAL LAUNCH - IMPROVE ST MARY'S CHURCH BALCONY - We think it will cost less than £8000 to complete this project and we now have nearly £3000 allocated to it. We hope the work will be completed early next year and so we are launching an appeal for the funds and we will be applying for grant aid too. Please make any cheques payable to "The Church in the Woottons PCC" and clearly mark all donations "St. Mary's Balcony Project". Donations can be brought to church or taken to The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton PE30 3JA. For gifts exceeding £20 please supply your name and address if you are happy for us to claim gift aid. BACS payments marked "balcony" can be made to our new Santander account: sort code 09-01-29 acc. no. 41920596. We will also be applying for grants to help us complete the balcony improvements.

APPEAL RE-LAUNCH – REPAIR WINDOWS AT ALL SAINTS CHURCH – We already have over £9000 allocated to the project Depending on lots of variables, we may need to find a further £13000. Please make any Cheques payable to "The Church in the Woottons PCC" and clearly mark all donations "All Saints Windows Project". Donations can be brought to church, sent or taken to The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton PE30 3JA. For gifts exceeding £20 please supply your name and address if you are happy for us to claim gift aid. BACS payments marked "windows" can be made to our new Santander account: sort code 09-01-29 acc. no. 41920596. We have begun to apply for grants for the window repairs too.

KINGS LYNN WINTER NIGHT SHELTER – is a place to offer shelter and hospitality to adults who are sleeping rough on the streets during the winter months. Last year kings Lynn Winter Night Shelter was very successful with plenty of volunteers. This year they need additional volunteers as they prepare to open again in November, there is a training session on **Wednesday 2nd October at All Saints Church 7.00pm till 9.00pm**. if you are interested please come along to the training session, everyone is welcome.

THE ALPHA COURSE – This time the Alpha Course will be held on **Monday evenings** beginning with the Alpha introductory evening on 30th September and we will be using the excellent Alpha Films each week. **Please let us know if you are interested in taking part in the Alpha Course – either as a participant, helper or a mixture of both! Sign-up sheets are in Church, or you can email us at rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net Alpha is for everyone however much or little you already know about Christianity and everything that goes with it. The Alpha Course will offer a really relaxed, friendly and interesting way in which to explore Christian faith. If you are interested in taking part in the course, or if you would like to help us run it please speak to James, Dan or Linda.**

BREAKFAST WITH THE STEELE FAMILY – We are all invited for breakfast with Chris, Charlotte, Josiah, Alfie and Liliana on Saturday 28th September from 9 -11am, 5 Marsh Lane. Knowing the family it will be the full monty as usual!

PARISH QUIZ NIGHT 27 SEPTEMBER - We are urgently needing more entries for the Quiz Night on Friday 27 September at South Wootton Village Hall in aid of improvements to All Saints and St Mary's. Doors open at 7pm, Quiz starts 7.30pm. teams up to 6, £5 per head payable at the door, bring own drinks. Phone Tony (631539) or email

KEYS FOR ALL SAINTS CHURCH – please could you let Janet Keir know if you have a set of keys for All Saints Church

5TH **SUNDAY COLLECTION** – the collection on Sunday 29th September will be going to Kings Lynn foodbank.

PLEASE PRAY FOR: -

- Margaret Murray, Derek Beck, Mary Beck, Ron Butcher, Karen Tripp, Marianne Gascoyne, Dick Webster, Betty Shaul, Sue O'Brien, Marion Peacock and Naomi Kendall.
- Family and friends of Pamela Ward whose funeral is taking place soon.
- School teachers and students as they start a new term.
- Global heating to be taken seriously on an international scale.
- Our Queen, Parliament, Government and Nation during these turbulent and uncertain times.

Rector James Nash 673742: james@churchinthewoottons.net

The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton,

PE30 3JA

James' day off is Friday

Curate Dan Tansey 01553 390615:dan@churchinthewoottons.net

Dan's day off is Friday

Associate Priest Richard Bowett 636020: richardbowett@yahoo.co.uk

Secretarial assistant Laura Hawksworth 673742:

rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net

Office e-mail rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net

Church website: www.churchinthewoottons.net

All Saints Church Manor Road, North Wootton PE30 3PZ St Mary's Church Lane, South Wootton, PE30 3LJ